


Christmas in July!

Gotcha!  Just kidding!  But speaking of Christmas, can you believe it’s only 5 months away!  YIKES!  Guess what?  Kim’s taken over control again of the newsletters – well, at least for this month anyway,  With the recent computer problems, Scott once again finds himself in a battle with Father Time.  Hey, lightning happens!
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Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51 is FINALLY IN SERVICE!  WOOO HOOOOOOO!!  Thanks to everyone who worked so hard on trying to stay on top of this rather lengthy project!  It’s hard to believe that the newsletter’s longest running news topic has finally come to an end!
No new news to report on the tactical unit under construction.

We are still planning on ordering two new Expeditions to replace our two oldest Tahoes, but it may not happen until late July, instead of the originally anticipated June.  This will be via our budget plan that calls for a 4-year rotation of all staff vehicles.
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Station Issues

As you may have noticed, there are several building projects working right now.  Station 53 has the most notable ones with the new OPENING windows and a new exterior door upstairs.  The new gear lockers for Station 52 and Station 53 have been ordered as well as the Plymovent system for Station 53.  Look for all of these projects to continue throughout the summer.
The new fire station (replacement of Station 51) is moving along at a pretty good clip.  The building team has met several times already and has been working with the architects on a design that meets our needs.  Along side of this, we have been working with the attorneys on the legal work pertaining to the project as well.  We hope to have a rough schematic to display at the next Fire Protection District Board meeting in July.

No new news on the Station 52 room addition project.  We are still awaiting final plans from the architect.
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Training Issues


No news from the training division this month!
REMEMBER:  LET NO FIREFIGHTER SAY THEIR TRAINING FAILED THEM! 
 

[image: image4.jpg]



General Operations

Ken Grady, one of the new hires that came on June 1, has resigned to take another position.  All equipment has been returned.  All of the other new hires are in the process of completing their ride time and should begin working their shifts the first week of July.
The senior staff has approved basketball goals to be installed at Station 53 and Station 52.  Look for these in the coming weeks as we are searching for vendors.  The project will include the installation of Gorilla Goals and a striped court.  The only stipulation is that fire department employees ONLY will be permitted to use the goals.  This is due to limiting the liability that these present.  This clause has been added to the department policy under “Employee Responsibilities”.

Station 53’s crew now has their own fax number.  It is 859-4595.

Thank you to all of those who helped get the department’s computer system back in running order following the lightning strike on June 10th.  It’s easy to see how dependent we’ve become on computers when you don’t have them for 12 days!  Everything should be fully restored by now.  See me (e-mail) if you have any questions.
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Notes From Kim  (
For those of you that have moved recently (like within the last year or so?), please check your paystubs and make sure the correct address is shown.  If it’s not, please let me know.
Along those same lines, please consider whether you need to complete new W4 and WH4 tax forms.  
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Strawberry Festival

IT’S OVER!!!  IT’S OVER!!!!  IT’S OVER!!!  (Did I mention that it’s over??)
Thanks to everyone who worked and a very special thank you to those who practically “lived” there all weekend!  Official tallies have not been counted, but it looks like we netted around $2,000 or $3,000.

The wrap up meeting will be occurring in early July.  If you have any suggestions for the festival, please let Chief Cassin or Kim know.
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Auxiliary Corner


Hydrate.  Hydrate.  Hydrate.  (Water or Gatorade…not  sodas – you know the rules!)  (

[image: image8.jpg]



Did you know……..

· There are 110 calories per hour consumed during an hour of typing — only 30 more than those used while sleeping.
· The word "hurricane" is derived from the name of the West Indian god of storms, Huracan.
· Earth is estimated to be 4.5 billion years old. It travels through space at 660,000 miles per hour. (Hang on!)
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Did you Notice?

· The house that was in front of Menards (across from Subway) has been torn down?
· The Applebees’s is now open?
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Birthdays

Happy July Birthday To:

7/13 – Jory Cox

7/18 – Joe Settles
7/23 – Renee Skipper
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

7/1/99 – Jeff Smith & Brian Griffith put the new Zodiac boat together.
7/9/99 – Residence fire @ 1150 Old Eagle Way.

7/9/99 – 10-50 Serious PI (fatality) 1216 Curry Road

7/17/99 – Participated in Johnson County fair parade.
7/21/99 – Trailer fire, Lot 64 Oak Meadows.

· That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott  Kim  (
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